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Friends of Jesus 
 

A few years ago I saw a cartoon in which a 
man, praying on his knees, was wondering 
aloud why Jesus would bring all of his 
friends whenever he asked Jesus to come 
into his life. In the cartoon we see a figure of 
Jesus surrounded by the poor, the needy, 
the injured, the lost, the forgotten, and the 
despised. Certainly, this is how it is with Je-
sus. It is never just “me and Jesus.” It is al-
ways, “Jesus, all his friends, and me.” Jesus 
helps us to understand this in the story he 

tells in Matthew 25:31-46, where the sheep and the 
goats are being separated at the final judgment. Jesus 
said that serving the hungry, the thirsty, the stranger, the 
naked, the sick, and the imprisoned was serving him. In 
this story, he’s saying that they are more than his 
friends: They are him.  
 
Jesus makes this same point in the Beatitudes. Who 
gets the blessings? It is the poor, the hungry, the weep-
ing, the hated, and the persecuted (Luke 6:20-26). As 
Jason Gray describes it in his song, “Blessed Be,” these 
blessing come to “all the lovely losers. The kingdom 
comes to the broken ones.”  
 
In Holy Week we face the reality that we too are the bro-
ken ones, and that the death of Christ is for all the bro-
ken ones. The proclamation of Easter is that God gives 
new life to the broken ones. Jesus makes the losers 
lovely. Therefore, when we recognize Jesus residing in 
our hearts and all these friends that Jesus likes to bring 
along, we are thrilled by their presence, because we see 
ourselves within that group. We see lovely losers joined 
together in the body and blood of Christ our Lord.  
 

Pastor Keith 

The Seven 
Marks of 
Discipleship 

Pray 

Worship 

Study 

Invite 

Encourage 

Give 

Serve 
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Eastern Europe Crisis Response___________________ 
On Feb. 24, Russian forces invaded Ukraine, launching land, sea 
and air attacks.  
Airports are now shut, and few railway lines are operational. Ci-
vilians fleeing the violence are heading toward Ukraine’s west-
ern districts and such neighboring  countries as Poland, Moldo-
va, Slovakia, Romania and Hungary. Hundreds of thousands of 
people are seeking refuge in neighboring countries. There are 
major humanitarian concerns for both internally displaced peo-
ple and refugees. Many of these Ukrainians fleeing their homes 
need shelter, basic necessities and pastoral care.  
 
Lutheran Disaster Response is accompanying our companions in 
Ukraine, Hungary, Poland and Slovakia, as well as such ecumeni-
cal partners as Lutheran World Federation and Church World 
Service, in their humanitarian responses to the crisis. These part-
ners provide refugees with immediate support and supplies such 
as food, blankets, water and hygiene kits. 
 
The ELCA presiding bishop issued a pastoral message on Ukraine 
and it can be found here.  
 
We are collecting monetary donations for Ukraine. People may 
also donate online through the ELCA or through Lutheran World 
Relief.  

https://www.elca.org/News-and-Events/8129
https://community.elca.org/eastern-europe-crisis-response?_ga=2.205323920.1490005090.1647877336-1429745804.1621952142
https://donate.lwr.org/give/393187/#!/donation/checkout?utm_source=website&utm_medium=organic&utm_content=hero&utm_campaign=UA_WoG&c_src=website&c_src2=hero
https://donate.lwr.org/give/393187/#!/donation/checkout?utm_source=website&utm_medium=organic&utm_content=hero&utm_campaign=UA_WoG&c_src=website&c_src2=hero
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From Bishop Finegan___________________________ 
Dear Northern Great Lakes Synod, 
I remember my first time going to Bible camp, 
where the youth of the church and their friends 
gather for a week of fun, fellowship, learning, 
and more. 
 
As often happens at Bible camp, the campers 
were led through a series of team building exer-
cises, one of which was “The Trust Fall.”  I 

would guess many of you have participated in this exercise and 
even as you read this, you’re remembering your own experience.  
Did they catch you?  Did you fall to the ground?  Did you drop 
anybody? 
 
For those of you unfamiliar with “The Trust Fall,” I give you the 
following description.  Imagine you are standing on the very edge 
of a picnic table, with just enough of your toes on one end to 
keep you standing on the table and your heels hanging off the 
side.  You have been instructed that at the moment when you fall 
back that you are to cross your arms over your chest to keep 
from flailing wildly and accidentally whacking someone in the 
face or taking out a fellow camper’s eye.  Your heart begins to 
race as you watch your fellow campers below the table arrange 
themselves in two lines.  They stand facing each other starting 
from the edge of that picnic table.  Their arms are outstretched in 
a pattern that alternates elbows and wrists, left and right, from 
each side of the line. 
 
You look down at them at what seems like a very flimsy zippered 
net of skinny middle school arms.  Sure, there’s the camp coun-
selor, but that person is not particularly positioned to catch you.  
Your fellow campers are supposed to catch you…with their 
scrawny pre-pubescent arms they’re supposed to catch you. 
These fellow middle school campers look up at you, and you can 
       Continued... 
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 From Bishop Finegan___________________________ 
…continued 

see that they’re not so sure about this either.  The full magnitude 
of this action settles into your gut as you realize what this all 
means, that you’re supposed to fall backwards from the discom-
fiting four-foot height of the picnic table into this bony net of 
weak, angular wrists and elbows, mere ulnas and radiuses, that 
you’re quite sure will snap and break like dry twigs when your 
body slams into them. 
 
You have never witnessed a trust fall, and you’re pretty sure that 
you’re going to get hurt somehow.  But the camp counselor as-
sures you that all will be well.  You consider stepping off that pic-
nic table, but everyone is looking at you, and you don’t want to be 
considered a coward.  So you steel yourself, cross your arms over 
your chest, and with grim resolve, face forward.  You hear your 
counselor say, “Ready?” and you reply with a conviction you don’t 
feel, “Ready!”  Fall away! 
 
And through an act of will you let your body fall backward.  But 
really, more accurately, you let go of what’s keeping you upright, 
you let go of fear and apprehension, you let go of all the reasons 
not to let go.  You let your body fall….and you trust that scrawny 
net of bony pre-pubescent arms to catch you even as you brace 
yourself for a spine jarring impact on your tail bone.  For a brief, 
shining, moment, you are airborne.  You are in flight.  You are 
weightless, until you feel those scrawny arms catch you, surpris-
ing in their strength, their resolve, to care for you, to keep you 
safe, and not let you hit the ground. 
 
And you are amazed!  Euphoric!  The adrenaline of that brief act 
of courage hits you like a wave of joy.  You are so relieved…and 
surprised!  Who knew scrawny pre-pubescent arms could work so 
well together?  To catch even a body in free fall?  Who knew?  
In Hebrews 11:1 we read, “Now faith is the assurance of things 
hoped for, the conviction of things not seen.”  Continued... 
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April Eternal Light____________________ 

The Eternal Light for the month of April is  
sponsored by Michelle Larson and  

is in honor of Pastor Keith and Karen Kolstad.  

From Bishop Finegan___________________________ 
...continued 

For the past two years, in many ways, we have been in freefall…
this untethered descent into the space of the unknown, uncertain 
of our landing, unsure of the damages and unclear how much we 
can depend on those we need to depend on.   
 
No, the pandemic is not over.  No, we have not yet “landed.”  Yet, 
God gives us instructions through Jesus the Christ as to how we 
should line up in order to provide safety for ourselves and others.  
One of us, alone, cannot provide the needed support, but all of us 
together, with combined strength and resolve, can work well to-
gether, no matter how ill equipped we might seem.  We have 
Christ’s own assurance, that even though we cannot see the pres-
ence of God, God is with us. 
 
Ultimately, in faith, we trust that God will catch us.  In faith, we 
trust that together, we have what it takes to care for each other 
and keep each other safe.  In faith, we are stronger than we know 
and braver than we feel.  In faith, we have received the promise 
of God’s abiding presence. 
 
We may not ever feel ready, and yet, in faith, by the grace of God, 
we are blessed to “fall away” and feel the love of God in the many 
arms of the community of faith that seek to catch us.   
 
Yours in Christ, 
Bishop Katherine Finegan 
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Congregation Council Highlights___________________ 
The congregational council met via 
Zoom  and in person on March 8th, 
2022 at 6:30 pm.  Pastor Keith’s report 
said that February attendance was a bit 
lower than last year. Pastor attended 
the Professional Leaders Event in Mar-
quette 2/27-28. He helped lead the Syn-

od Faithful Innovation Training on 3/5. There will be a Blood 
Drive held at Zion on May 13,2022. Nancy Sallee funeral will be 
held at Zion on April 30, 2022. Pastor announced his post retire-
ment employment will be as part time Chaplain at NLRC.  
 
The financial report shows the General Fund decreased $6,495. 
Capital Improvement Fund increased $558.  
 
The Property Committee is working on estimate to fix the bell. 
The hot water issue in the kitchen has been fixed. Johnston Fur-
nace was contacted in regards to fixing the the worship area 
pump motor. 
 
Social Ministry’s Souper Bowl collections ended February 13 
were distributed between area schools and NEWCAP. World 
Hunger Drive is off to a great start. 
 
All COVID numbers are in the target range; this has made masks 
optional and Communion by Intinction, touchless sharing of 
peace and offering were included in worship. Conference gather-
ing for Synod Assembly May 14, 2022 at Zion.  
 
There was a Council vacancy on 2/18/22. Chad D resigned from 
Council, Mark Swenson agreed to fill said vacancy. Discussions 
were held regarding Bishop Finegan, an interim pastor and a 
Zoom subscription, which costs $150. 
 
The date for the next Council meetings are April 12 and 19.  
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Donate to Zion________________________________ 

Did you know that you are able to contribute to Zion via the 
website? Simply to go: http://www.zionlutheran-marinette.org  
and in the far right margin of the 
page is a nice purple rectangle 
button that reads: Donate. Click it 
and follow the steps to donate. If you 
have questions, please call Karen 
Houdek. She’ll help you through each 
step of the way. You may also click 
on the “Shop Now” button on Zion’s Facebook page! 

Join us in lifting up our brothers and sisters in 
Christ, in prayer as we remember their Baptism 
April 1: Janet Cook, George Ihler and 
 Gerald Sylvester 
April 2: Miah Andrist and Julie Williams 
April 4: Drake Schutt 
April 6: Duane Clarke 
April 9: John Bowdin 
April 11: Eric Powers 
April 13: Eric Breuer and Jacqueline Hamer 
April 15: Susan Goldsmith 
April 16: Kathleen Cramer 
April 17: Matthew Hellerman, Shirley Nord and  
    Alexis Rosenfeldt 
April 18: Olivia Kuhn 
April 20: Gerald Poquette and Sue Poquette 
April 21: Kurt Oleson 
April 22: Denise Despins and Brittany Kloida 
April 24: Brycen Buenning 
April 25: Judith Limberg 
April 30: Troy Cording 

https://www.zionlutheran-marinette.org/
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Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp Events_______________ 
Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp will be holding the following 
events:  
May 9: Senior Days, 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. Presentations and topics 
vary. Follow the camp on Facebook for updates and details. 
 
Surrounding our March 1 FREE t-shirt deadline, registrations 
have been coming in fast and furious!  We have already reached 
320 campers!  This means that some programs are at or near 
capacity.  Thus, we're encouraging you to continue to get your 
congregations and community members to sign up soon.  Here 
are the programs with limited space for which prompt action is 
vital: 
July 5-7: Mighty Ones (grades 1-2):  Three female spots remain 
July 10-15: Villagers (grades 3-4): Six female spots remain  
July 10– 15: Vagabonds (grades 5-6): Female spots are full and 
one male spot remains 
July 17-21: LEGO Camp and Art Camp (grades 3-8): nearing ca-
pacity for all campers  
July 17-21: Jr. High Night Owls (gr. 6-8): Three female spots  
remain 
July 31-August 6: Musical Theatre Camp Intergenerational  
option is nearly full, quite a few youth camp spots remain 
 
Each retreat includes meals, programming, opportunities to play 
both indoors and outdoors, time to reconnect with friends and 
family, and key faith formation for all ages. For more information 
and registration details, visit FLLC’s website. The next date to 
watch is the April 1 Early Bird Deadline.  Week-long campers 
save $25, and half-week campers save $15. 

http://fortunelake.org/
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Zion received the following thank you notes from grateful  
recipients. 
 
NEWCAP: 
Dear friends at Zion Lutheran Church, when it comes to church-
es with big hearts, yours can’t be beat! Thank you for the dona-
tion of $60 for our food pantry. It helps so very much in our ser-
vice to helping those in need in our community. 
 
Blessings, Your friends at NEWCAP, 
Pattie and Bev 
 
The DAR Boys and Girls Club: 
Dear Zion Lutheran Church,  
You have a heart of gold! Thank you for believing in the children 
in our community. Your passion to give them a fun and safe 
place to receive a healthy meal, learn new life skills, and enjoy 
time with friends and adult mentors does not go unnoticed. 
Thank you for trusting the DAR Boys & Girls Club to be that 
place for the Club children and their families. Thank you so 
much for your gift. Your donation of $211.80 will allow us to 
continue our mission during this trying time. You are helping 
make futures a reality for the next generation of youth in our 
community. It is generosity and devotion that helps us do what-
ever it takes to meet the needs of any child who walks through 
our doors.  
 
Sincerely, 
Koreen Gardon, CEO 
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Altar Flower Sponsorships_________ 
Zion has altar flower sponsorships available. 
The cost of sponsoring the flowers for one 
week is $15.00. Dates are reserved on a first 
come first serve basis. To reserve a date,  
please call or email Zion’s office at 715-732- 
7898 or Zion@newbc.rr.com.  

Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp: 
Greetings from Fortune Lake Lutheran Camp! 
Thank you for your generous support of outdoor ministry. For 90 
years people have gathered in authentic community on the 
shores of Fortune Lake to be refreshed, to have new experienc-
es, and to grow in faith. God has blessed us! Thank you for allow-
ing these meaningful moments to continue through your contri-
bution. 
 
This past year has taught us a lot. We are ever grateful for our 
beautiful facility and the opportunities it provides to be in God's 
creation Music and art. they are balm for weary souls. Prayer 
and worship: they center our own lives while keeping us mindful 
of others. More than anything, we value relationships with God 
and with one another! The true magic of Fortune Lake happens 
when we gather together.  
 
Throughout the pandemic, you have increasingly shown us how 
important Fortune Lake is you. Thank you.  
 
Thank you! May your Easter season be blessed. 
 
Grace and Peace, 
Amanda Rasner, Camp Director 
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Continued... 

The Stewardship and Generosity Corner___________ 
The goal of Zion’s Stewardship and Generosity Committee is to help 
God’s people grow in their relationship with Jesus through the use 
of the time, talents, and finances God has entrusted to them. 
 

The Sunday, March 13, 2022, worship service was fantastic for 
so many reasons. After two looong years we got to attend wor-
ship without a mask, there were smiling faces in the pews! It 
was so heartwarming! We could sing with passion and loudly 
and, we could move around and say hello to one another at 
“Sharing the Peace”! WHAT?? Yes, I know so cool!!- more smil-
ing faces and all so very happy! On top of that, we communed 
around the base of the altar as the family of Christ. I’m truly 
hoping and praying that these steps forward will continue, and 
more of our familiar worship practices will make a comeback.  
 
Now it’s April, and with that comes more change – big change!! 
Pastor Keith will be presiding at his last worship service as Zion’s 
pastor on April 24th, and on May 1st he will be retired – gone as 
our leader, our shepherd. When I heard, I cried. My mind imme-
diately went into high gear - what was going to happen? Could 
Zion survive his departure on top of the chaos of COVID? I be-
came very concerned and almost fearful for the future of my 
beloved church - Zion Lutheran. Are we being cast into the wil-
derness yet again when we were so close to normality? I won-
dered, what does the future hold?  
 
Pastor’s sermon on March 13th told us we must have faith. God 
in Christ is with us. He will lead the way for us if we but pray and 
listen with discernment for where he wants us to go. Discerning 
through prayer isn’t easy, but we’ve done it before, and we can 
do it again. We need to pray and/or read scripture, be quiet and 
listen. We have elected faith filled and dedicated individuals to 
our Congregational Council, and over the next months, with the 
guidance of Rev. Katherine A. Finegan, Bishop of the Northern 
Great Lakes Synod, the Council and ultimately, the Call   
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...continued 

The Stewardship and Generosity Corner___________ 
...continued 

Committee, will move ahead reflectively to locate the best re-
placement they can to lead us once again. 
 
We’ve have been extremely blessed to have Keith Kolstad as our 
pastor these last 23 years. He has been forward thinking and not 
put off by the technology of the day. But, most of all, he wasn’t 
afraid to try something new and fail – case in point, the Sunday 
evening Service of Reflection, which was initially well received, 
but later died on the vine. Another wonderful trait of Pastor Keith 
was to let go and let God. By that, I mean if someone in the con-
gregation had an idea, he usually let them run with it. He didn’t 
have to have his fingers on everything going on in the congrega-
tion. He left his flock discover and grow in their faith.  
 
So much has changed and so much growing has occurred at Zion 
since Pastor Keith arrived. Here’s a short list: Zion’s Vision and 
Mission statements; the Seven Marks of Discipleship which are 
words upon which we base our lives and the life of our church; 
Holy Communion every Sunday; Dwelling in the Word; the Con-
temporary Worship Service; live-streaming the worship service 
through Facebook Live; loads of opportunities to read and discuss 
books; Wednesday night adult Bible study; the Question of the 
Day; new member classes; the use of Zoom for educational pur-
poses and meetings; Twitter and maybe Tik Tok! He also allowed 
the redesign of our worship center – could It be any more beauti-
ful?! We were blessed to have a pastor who always wanted to 
broaden his education and bring what he learned back to us. His 
intellectual gains resulted in this congregation broadening our 
knowledge in so many aspects from visioning to stewardship. 
There’s more, so much more, but this 75-year-old brain can’t re-
member it all.  
 
Yes indeed, it may feel as though we are being abandoned to the 
wilderness, left leaderless and wandering about by ourselves. But 



 14 

  

Continued... 

this perceived wilderness is not an experience of God’s absence 
but is a profound experience of God’s presence. He is with us and 
waiting for us to discover his dream for Zion’s future.   
 
It is my prayer, and I hope it will be yours as well, to pray for 
members of our Congregation Council nightly. They have a lot to 
decide in the coming months, and they will greatly need wisdom 
and insight through discernment to do their best. 
 
Pastor Keith has told us time and again, “We are Easter people.” 
We know there is life after death or loss. Jesus has always walked 
with us, so that ‘As God’s Children, We Go Where Jesus Leads.’  
 
In God’s peace and grace, 
Karen Sylvester 

The Stewardship and Generosity Corner___________ 

Worship and Music_____________________________ 
It is time to update our lists for volunteers for Worship. We are in 
need of people who are willing to learn how to set up and take 
down communion or be a communion assistant. Karen Kolstad 
has graciously been doing this during COVID. Please contact Ann 
Buscher  at 715-735-3017 if you are interested.  
Sunday, April 3:  Special guest: Rev. James Duehring, Assistant to 
the Bishop. Special Music Shawn Limberg on oboe 
Sunday, April 10th, Palm Sunday:  Special Guest from Fortune 
Lutheran Camp Amanda Rasnor. Contemporary Worship  
Sunday, April 17, Easter: Special Music by Zion Quartet and the 
Choir  
Sunday, April 24th: Pastor Keith’s last service. Brass, Organ,  
Piano and Zion Choir!  
 
Zion Lutheran Choir will be rehearsing on Mondays April 4th, 
11th, and 18th at 6:30 p.m. in the social hall. If you would like to 
sing with the choir for Pastor Keith’s last service please contact 
Ann Buscher. C.D.’s are available.  
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April Birthdays_________________________ 
April 1: Kathleen Cramer, Cheryl Maxwell and Jody Minzlaff 
April 2: Sue Poquette and Jacob Swenson 
April 3: Mallory Andrist, Morgan Andrist and Carol Johnson 
April 4: Owen Derby 
April 6: Rachel Breuer 
April 7: Donald Limberg 
April 8: Brittany Kehoe 
April 9: Elsa Limberg, Jo Ann McGee and Jerzee Trusty 
April 10: Sandra Gressel 
April 11: Judith Limberg 
April 12: Steve Bromund 
April 13: Allie Buenning 
April 15: Matthew Hellerman 
April 17: Theresa Kloida and Hannah Oleson 
April 19: Jakob Callaway-Ross 
April 20: Easton Buenning, Karen Kolstad and Tyler Lund 
April 21: Michelle Larson, Ruth Olson and Justin Williams 
April 22: David Johnson, Diane Lynch, Katelyn Sylvester and 
    Richelle Vincent 
April 23: Clark Kehoe 
April 24: Shirley Enderby, Karen Houdek and Calista Thill 
April 25: Roger DeGroot and Chad Derby 
April 27: Sophie Limberg, Kimberly Swenson and 
    Sandra Tessmer 
April 28: Richard Peterson and Adam Thill 
April 29: Lori Despins, Bonnie Schoen and Judy Stehle 
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Accurate contact information?___________________ 
Have you or a family member recently had a change of address 
or phone number? Have you or a family member moved? Not 
sure if Zion has accurate information on file (mailing address, 
phone number, email)? Zion is striving to have current infor-
mation on file.  Please call or email Zion’s office to verify what is 
on file (715-735-7898) or zion@newbc.rr.com ). 
Thank you for your assistance! 

Keeping the Light Burning_______________________ 
If you feel inclined to sponsor the Eternal Light for one month, 
please notify Zion’s office which month you’d like to sponsor 
(715-735-7898 or zion@newbc.rr.com). August and  
December are the remaining months currently available for 
sponsorship. The cost of sponsoring the Eternal Light for one 
month is $13.00. Payment of your sponsorship can be mailed to 
Zion or placed in the offering plate after Communion. 

Zion’s Caring Ministry Update____________________ 
We were saddened about the sudden death of Nancy Sallee 
while she and her husband, Kenny, were in New Mexico. Nancy 
was part of Zion’s Caring Ministry since its inception in 2010 and 
handled our card ministry. Over the years, Nancy sent out a 
gazillion cards for many reasons, and they were always well re-
ceived. She will be missed very much as we carry on.   
 
I am more than pleased to tell you that Jane Landenberg will be 
taking over the card ministry. Jane has, for many years, had her 
own card ministry of sending birthday cards to members of Zion, 
and she says she’ll be very happy to expand on that. Jane is al-
ways full of joy and will be sharing that joy with you over the 
coming months and years. God’s speed Jane, and thank you for 
accepting the ministry when you were asked. 
 
In God’s peace and love, 
Karen Sylvester 
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World Hunger Buzz — ICYMI____________________ 
We started a collection for ELCA World Hunger at the begin-
ning of March and we’ve been tracking our progress with bees. 
For every ten dollars we receive to alleviate hunger we’re add-
ing a bee to our honeycomb. The Social Ministry Committee 
was ready with 300 bees and on that first Sunday we received a 
gift that met our original goal of $3,000! We were so excited! 
Thank you!  
 
Our drive runs through Easter Sunday, April 17th so we made 
more bees and have accepted the challenge to double our orig-
inal goal!! As of the Third Sunday in Lent we have raised $1,390 
more.  
 
In the process of reporting our progress each week in the bulle-
tin we’ll tell you some interesting facts about bees and how 
important they are to agriculture. 
 
The world produces more food today than it has at any point in 
human history – more than enough to feed every person – but 
the number of people experiencing hunger is growing. As 
members of the ELCA, we are called to respond. We are a 
church that rolls up our sleeves and gets to work. Please give 
what you can. Thank you! 
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STORIES OF FAITH IN ACTION 2022-2023____________ 
Many Ways to be Connected  

As churches returned to in-person worship in 2021, many ex-
pressed thanks for the online support that the ELCA Worship 
team at the churchwide organization provided during the pan-
demic lockdowns.   
 
When pandemic restrictions halted in-person worship in March 
2020, the Worship team provided resources for worship at 
home, technological advice for online services, guidance for reo-
pening church buildings safely, and tips on resuming congrega-
tional song in line with federal guidelines, said John Weit, a dea-
con and ELCA executive for worship.  
 
These resources, Weit said, are funded through Mission Support. 
“We’re very thankful for the Mission Support that we receive, 
and we’re happy to be able to give back to the congregations 
by providing online resources during the pandemic.”  
 
Of those resources, the “Worship in the Home” webpage was 
especially popular, Weit said, because it included Scripture, 
hymn links prayers and reflections for each Sunday.  
 
Many congregations already had the technology and know-how 
to stream services live or use social media platforms such as Fa-
cebook Live, but those who didn’t relied heavily on the re-
sources provided by Worship. Gwenn Trout, pastor of Zion 
(Enola ) and Zion (Etters) Lutheran churches in Pennsylvania, 
used those resources to record services from her home via Zoom 
and post the videos on Facebook Live.   
 
With the help of a tech-savvy congregant, Trout figured out how 
to make it all work. Now both Zions are hybrid churches, com-
bining online and in-person services. “We’ve learned the im-
portance of hybrid church and of reaching out … online,” Trout 
said.  Continued… 
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...continued    

Worship Assistant Opportunities__________________ 
If you or someone you know would like to volunteer as a lector 
or as an usher please contact Ann Buscher at 715-735-3017. The 
readings for the particular Sunday will be shared with you days in 
advance and a copy will be printed for you to use that particular 
Sunday.  Pastor Keith will update you of the ushering duties prior 
to worship as needed.  We are also looking for people to set up 
and take down communion and be communion assistants with 
Pastor. Karen Kolstad will be glad to train you in these positions. 
Directions have been posted in the sacristy. Thank you for your 
consideration! 

STORIES OF FAITH IN ACTION 2020-2021____________ 

 
Sandra Rudd, pastor of Sitka (Alaska) Lutheran Church also found 
the online resources to be a blessing. In addition to using them 
for online worship each Sunday, her congregation printed out 
the “Worship in the Home” readings and reflections and hand-
delivered them to members who lacked internet access. 
 
“The pandemic was a stark illustration of the fact that the church 
is not a building,” she said. “A lot of people say that, but we did-
n’t fully know it until we didn’t have a building to use. We 
learned that there are many ways to be connected as the 
church.” 
 
© 2022-2023  ELCA ELCA.org https://elca.org/Resources/Stories-of-Faith-in-
Action 
Thank you for your generous gifts of Mission Support, which made this story of 
faith in action possible. Mission Support is the portion of your offering your 
congregation shares with your synod, and your synod shares with the church-
wide organization. To learn more, visit ELCA.org/SOFIA. 
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Masking is Optional_____________________________ 
The number of COVID-19 active infections and the positivity rate 
have declined to safe levels. This, along with a high vaccination 
rate among those who typically join us for worship, guided the 
Congregation Council at its March 8th meeting to decide that 
masking will be optional for all activities within Zion’s building, 
including worship. The Council also decided that our worship 
service will go back to our pre-pandemic practices, which will 
include holy communion by intinction around our altar and col-
lecting the offering, (ushers will hold the plates). We will practice 
a “touchless” sharing of the Peace with waves, head nods, and 
lots of smiling. As soon as there is someone to sponsor coffee 
time following worship, that too will be available. Of course, we 
will continue to monitor the infection rate in our community and 
will take appropriate actions if they become necessary. 

Grant Application from Zion’s Mission Endowment 
 Fund___________________________________ 
The application and Endowment Fund Brochure are available on 
the table in the back of the worship centerand on Zion’s web-
site. Please take one and share it with another one of your fa-
vorite organizations. 
Applications need to be received at Zion by June 1. 

https://www.zionlutheran-marinette.org/1/application-for-grant-from-zions-mission-endowment-fund-4
https://www.zionlutheran-marinette.org/1/application-for-grant-from-zions-mission-endowment-fund-4
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What’s Around the Corner?_____________________ 
Zion is buzzing with worship preparations! Below is a brief out-
line of what is “around the corner”.  

April 3:  Fifth Sunday in Lent, 9:30 a.m. indoor  
  worship with Holy Communion and via  
  Facebook Live. Special guest: Rev. James  
  Duehring, Assistant to the Bishop. Special music 
  by Shawn Limberg, “Gabriel’s Oboe.” Coffee time 
  to follow. 
April 10:  Palm Sunday, 9:30 a.m. indoor worship with 
  Holy Communion and via Facebook Live. Special 
  Guest: Amanda Rasnor, Camp Director, Fortune 
  Lake Lutheran Camp. 
April 14: Maundy Thursday, 6:30 p.m. indoor worship 
  with Holy Communion and via Facebook Live. 
April 15:  Good Friday Tenebrae, 7:30 p.m. indoor worship 
  and via Facebook Live. 
April 17: Easter Sunday, 9:30 a.m. indoor worship with  
  Holy Communion and via Facebook Live. With 
  special music. 
April 24: Second Sunday of Easter, 9:30 a.m. indoor  
  worship with Holy Communion and via Facebook 
  Live. With special music. Pastor Keith’s last  
  Sunday service. Dinner following worship. 

HAPPY EASTER!_______________________________ 

From our families to yours,  

Happy Easter! 
Pastor Keith and Karen Kolstad, Ann 

Buscher, Karen Houdek, Michelle Larson 
and Marissa Tharp 
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Zion Lutheran Church  
Rev. Dr. Keith Kolstad 

2714 James Street 
Marinette, WI 54143 
 zion@newbc.rr.com 
Phone: 715.735.7898 

www.zionlutheran-marinette.org  
Going Where Jesus Leads 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Northern Great Lakes Synod 
Bishop Katherine Finegan 

1029 N. 3rd St. A 
Marquette, Michigan 49855 

www.nglsnod.org 
Equipping the Saints for Ministry 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
Bishop Elizabeth Eaton 
8765 W Higgins Road 

Chicago, Illinois 60631 
www.elca.org 

God’s work. Our hands. 

https://www.zionlutheran-marinette.org/
https://www.nglsynod.org/
https://www.elca.org/

